
 

 

 

REGULAR SESSION, COMMON COUNCIL, JUNE 8, 2015 
 
 
 

Be it Remembered that the Common Council of the City of Plymouth, Indiana, met in regular 

session on June 8, 2015.  The meeting was held in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. 

Michigan Street, Plymouth, Indiana. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 

Mayor Senter led the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilman Delp offered prayer. 

Mayor Senter presided for Council Members Delp, Culp, Smith, and Grobe. City Attorney Surrisi 

and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Birchmeier were also present. Councilman Ecker was absent. 

Councilmen Delp and Culp moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular 

meeting of May 26, 2015, as presented. The motion carried. 

Councilman Delp complimented Chief Bacon and Code Enforcement Officer Lisa Plantz on their 

due diligence regarding the City Codes. He asked the Councilmen to consider increasing fines in order to 

help enforce the code and proactively have property owners maintain their grounds.  

Delp stated that there is a very large, dead tree at Garro and Walnut Streets. Building 

Commissioner Hammonds stated that we have no jurisdiction to make property owners remove the tree.  

Delp asked about the light pillars in the Kingston subdivision, which are crooked and require 

some additional attention.  

Street Department Superintendent Marquardt said most of them sit on private property and 

suggested we change the lights entirely. Delp asked if the Council would like to look into having them 

straightened or removed completely. He will obtain additional information on costs for these. 

City Attorney Surrisi presented CF-1 Forms for the following businesses: 

 Glenmark Industries – 1 personal property 

 AK Industries – 1 personal property 

 Pregis – 1 personal property 

 Composite Technology Assemblies – 1 vacant building deduction and 1 real estate 

property 

All of these submissions met or exceeded compliance expectations.  

Councilmen Smith and Culp moved and seconded to accept the CF-1 Forms. The motion carried. 

Mayor Senter reported that former Mayor Satorius has a medical condition and is now wheelchair 

bound.  

Mayor Senter offered the privilege of the floor to the audience.   

Utility Superintendent Davidson addressed the Council to summarize the water and sewer bond 

issues. It was determined that there is a savings of approximately $565,000 with the refunding of the 

bonds.  

Councilmen Delp and Culp moved and seconded to accept the following communications: 

Minutes of the Board of Public Works and Safety meeting of May 26, 2015; Minutes of the Urban Forest 

and Flower Committee meeting of May 20, 2015; Letter from Umbaugh and Final Official Statement 

Regarding Sewage Works Refunding Revenue Bonds of 2015; Letter from Umbaugh and Final Official 

Statement Regarding Water Works Revenue Bonds of 2015; Clerk-Treasurer’s Financial Reports of May 

31, 2015. The motion carried. 
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There being no further business to discuss, Grobe and Smith moved and seconded to adjourn the 

meeting.  The motion carried; the meeting was declared adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 

 
       S/Jeanine M. Xaver 
       Clerk-Treasurer 

APPROVED 
 
 
S/Mark Senter, Mayor 
 


